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COMMUNITY MEETING REPORT 

Petitioner:  The Drakeford Company 

Rezoning Petition Number:  2017-0712 

This Community Meeting Report is being filed with the Office of the City Clerk and the 
Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Commission pursuant to the provisions of the City of Charlotte 
Zoning Ordinance. 

The Persons and Organizations Contacted with Date and Explanation of How Contacted: 

The Representative of the Petitioner mailed written notice of the date, time and location 
of the City Community Meeting to the individuals and organizations set out in Exhibit A 
attached hereto by depositing such notice in the U.S. Mail on December 22, 2016.  A copy of the 
written notice is attached hereto as Exhibit B. 

Date, Time and Location of Meeting: 

The Community Meeting was held on January 4, 2017 at the Plaza Midwood Public 
Library, 1623 Central Avenue, Charlotte, North Carolina 28205. 

Persons in Attendance at Meeting (See attached copy of sign-up sheet): 

The Community Meeting was attended by those individuals identified in the sign-up 
sheet attached hereto as Exhibit C.  The Petitioner was represented at the Community Meeting by 
Nick Bushon, Design Resource Group – Land Planner/Civil Engineer; Anthony Fox, Parker Poe 
Adams & Bernstein, LLP – Rezoning Consultant; Robert Drakeford; Kevin Pfahl, Architect; 
Susan Pfahl, Architect. 

Summary of Presentation/Discussion (See attached agenda): 

The Community Meeting was called to order through a presentation of Nick Bushon, 
Design Resource Group.  Nick provided a discussion of the project and discussed the current 
plan.  The Petitioner, Bobby Drakeford, then followed with a description of the parcel to be 
rezoned.  The group was oriented to the site.  Nick used elevations showing two quadruplexes 
with four units.  He explained that the units would have a 30-foot setback from the existing right-
of-way.  Nick then explained that as designed, the units located most of the parking in the back 
of the units with two spaces per unit.  He added that the units would be 2½ stories in height and 
not three stories. 

Discussion then followed regarding the live/work units.  Bobby Drakeford discussed 
Staff’s opposition to parking spaces in the front of the units and indicated that’s why the parking 
spaces were placed in the rear. 

The possibility was discussed of obtaining a third parcel currently owned by an entity 
controlled by Daniel Levine.  With the third parcel, if acquired, the project could be larger in 
scope. 
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The Petitioner mentioned that the current plan had been presented to Staff and they have 
met with Staff twice regarding the project.  If the corner lot was acquired, it would change the 
plan.  Staff in their meetings inquired about the ability to obtain the corner lot. 

Petitioner then showed a plan containing the corner lot on the assumption that the 
additional lot could be acquired.  The plan did indicate that parking would remain on the back 
side of the property.  He also mentioned that the proposed plan would push the project closer to 
McClintock and that the right-of-way is different from where the street is currently located.  It 
was discussed that the lot contains a deed restriction and that the proposed project assumes that 
the deed restriction could be waived.  The deed restriction contains a 30-foot setback and the 
proposed project would require a 20-foot setback. 

The larger project was further discussed, and access and parking were mentioned.  It was 
discussed that the parking would require access to a one-way street and that the street was 30 feet 
vs. 40 feet wide. 

Several in the audience requested and discussed the timing of a decision to proceed with 
two quadruplexes as originally planned or to move forward a plan that would include the corner 
lot.  The Petitioner reminded the group that the purpose of the Community Meeting was to 
discuss the current plan, which as currently positioned contains only the two quadruplexes.  The 
option for the larger plan with the corner lot is not currently before the group.  The Petitioner did 
say, however, that he would like to hear the community’s desires with regard to the larger plan. 

Further discussion ensued regarding the right-of-way differences between the two plans.  
It was also further discussed about potential waiver of the covenants regarding the setbacks.  It 
was explained to the group that the public street and the right-of-way are different.  There was 
some discussion regarding landscaping in the side yard for the original quadruplex project.  Also, 
discussion ensued with regard to a fence along the property line.  It was suggested that at least a 
six-foot brick fence be constructed.  The Petitioner expressed concern about the cost of a brick 
fence and mentioned that such cost might be prohibitive.  The neighborhood questioned whether 
or not a wooden fence would be sufficient.  One neighbor discussed his garage and mentioned 
that he would be one foot from the property line of the proposed development. 

There was also some discussion about plantings in the area and whether five feet is 
adequate to accommodate sufficient planting. 

Discussion returned to the 30-foot setback from the property line.  The Petitioner 
mentioned that the plans with two buildings meet the setback requirement.  The plans with three 
buildings do not meet the setback requirement and would require a waiver.  Petitioner then went 
on to discuss the two-unit plan.  He mentioned that the buildings would be ten feet further back 
from the property line.  Thirteen spaces would be provided for parking in the rear.  Four spaces 
would be provided for parking out front.  There was one question regarding the trash bins and the 
storage of trash bins.  The Petitioner explained that a dumpster was prohibited given the size of 
the development.  There was further discussion about roll-out carts, and one member of the 
public questioned whether roll-out carts would be a problem. 

The Petitioner then challenged the community to look at the two-unit plan and mentioned 
that the elevation showing the three-unit plan was a wild card and totally dependent upon the 
builder to acquire the adjacent property.  He mentioned the three-unit plan with regard to 
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improved and more consistent landscape.  The three-unit plan, again, assumes that the deed 
restriction could be waived.  With regard to waiving the deed restriction, it was discussed that 
three properties control the ability to waive the deed restriction, and one guy owns two of the 
properties.  Mr. Drakeford explained that the deed restriction only applies to a portion of the 
street.  He also explained that such restrictions are random in certain communities and 
neighborhoods.  He also mentioned that waiver of a deed restriction works only if all of the 
parties agree to waive the restriction. 

The Petitioner, Mr. Drakeford, then showed renderings of the design.  He showed the St. 
Julien Street side elevation of the site.  The elevation showed the actual separation of the two 
buildings.  The elevations also showed separate elevations for each. 

One community member asked why Hardie board was being used and not brick.  It was 
explained that the difference between one unit containing more brick than the other was to make 
them look different.  It was mentioned that brick was as an accent, and the Petitioner mentioned 
it was not opposed to matching the two units.  The purpose of brick on one unit and not the other 
was merely to distinguish the unit and to add to making them look different. 

A community member asked how tall was the height of the units.  It was indicated that 
the units would be within the forty-foot of maximum requirement. 

The architects explained that they had done similar quadruplexes on Pecan Avenue and 
have had success with these types of elevations.  It was discussed that one-half story on the top 
floor makes the units work.  The units would average between 1200 to 1400 square feet. 

The group then revisited parking and it was mentioned that this was an urban area and the 
parking requirements are met.  Parking would be an issue if there were less than two parking 
spaces per unit.  It was also discussed that McClintock Street gets more narrow.  It was discussed 
that parking was a necessity, and at this price point two parking spaces per unit was more the 
expectation.  Further discussion of the elevation ensued.  The architect mentioned that the units 
would contain brick, Hardie board.  The HOA would be formed and would ensure maintenance 
of the units. 

It was further discussed with regard to the potential three-unit plan and questions about 
the possible timetable of knowing when a decision would be made between the two-unit plan and 
the three-unit plan.  A community member mentioned that the design was good, that it showed a 
Craftsman style, and such style was in keeping with the character of the neighborhood. 

It was then discussed about off-site drainage.  The Petitioner assured that the drainage 
issues would be addressed.  There is a surface drain and a drain that moves along the existing 
development. 

The discussion returned to parking and a question regarding angle of drive and angle of 
parking.  An individual indicated support for moving the driveway to the west or left side of the 
two-unit project. 

Fencing was again discussed.  In talking of fencing, the Petitioner mentioned a wood 
fence option that would be stained. 
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The live/work unit was again discussed.  It was discussed that one unit would be in each 
of the buildings.  Uses that are allowed in the live/work unit would be limited uses that would be 
captured in the covenants for the development.  It was also mentioned that the uses would have 
limited hours and limited commercial uses.  The audience questioned the commercial uses in a 
residential neighborhood.  It was discussed that such uses often exist as customer home 
occupations, and this would be no different.  It was also discussed that Staff was interested in 
live/work spaces,  and such spaces are in keeping with the character of the neighborhood as well 
as the Craftsman style. 

The Community Meeting ended at 7:25 p.m. 




























